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SUICIDE PREVENTION HOTLINE 
 
House Bill 5482 (proposed substitute H-1) 
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Committee:  Education 
Complete to 6-9-20 
 
SUMMARY:  
 

House Bill 5482 would create a Save Our Students Act, requiring that the telephone number 
for a suicide prevention hotline be printed on student ID cards.  
 
Specifically, beginning one year after the bill takes effect, the board of a school district or 
intermediate school district (ISD) or the board of directors of a public school academy 
(PSA, or charter school) would have to ensure that each of their schools providing 6th to 
12th graders with a student ID card include a local, state, or national suicide prevention 
hotline telephone number printed on the card. The hotline would have to be one that could 
be accessed 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.  
 
Additionally, the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) would have to 
develop or adopt model information materials regarding suicide, depression, and anxiety 
and suicide prevention services. DHHS would have to provide the model materials to a 
district, ISD, or PSA upon request.  
 
Finally, boards and boards of directors for schools offering any of grades 6 to 12 would be 
encouraged to display the model materials developed by DHHS on or in any of the 
following:  
• The school’s website homepage. 
• A conspicuous location in the office of the school counselor (or a specified person 

serving in a counseling capacity). 
• A conspicuous location in the principal’s or chief administrator’s office.  
 
However, districts, ISDs, PSAs, public schools, and board members and their designees 
would not be liable in a civil or criminal matter arising from a failure to include the hotline 
on student IDs. (This would not limit any other immunity or defense that such a person 
would have under other state law.) 

 
FISCAL IMPACT:  

 
House Bill 5482 would create a cost increase for the state and could create a minimal cost 
increase for school districts, ISDs, and PSAs. 

 
The bill has estimated fiscal implications of up to $220,000 for DHHS to: a) develop and 
publish information materials on suicide prevention services, suicide, depression, and 
anxiety, and b) upon request, disseminate materials to school districts, ISDs, and PSAs 
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with students in grades 6 to 12. DHHS would incur costs for staff time for the initial 
development/procurement of materials and the publication of materials, as well as ongoing 
costs for subsequent updated materials.  Initially, and ongoing, DHHS would incur costs 
for printed materials and postage/delivery services to schools. 

 
School districts, ISDs, and PSAs could incur a minimal cost to ensure that each of their 
schools that offers grades 6 to 12 and provides identification cards to students include on 
their identification cards a local, state, or national suicide prevention hotline telephone 
number.  However, this cost likely would be minimal or completely offset for the following 
reasons: a) for schools that print their own identifications cards, the required text is 
minimal, so it is likely that any change could be absorbed into other yearly updates for 
these identification cards, and b) many schools have agreements where vendors take school 
photos for picture day or provide other similar services to schools, and the vendor then 
provides the schools with identification cards free of charge. 
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